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Dear Fellow Retirees,


The next retirees’ luncheon is scheduled for April 20, 2022. We will meet at noon in Costas Restaurant, 
120 Chestnut Street Roselle Park, NJ 07704. Cost per person will remain at $25.00.


Annual dues, still $25.00, runs from January 1 through December 31.The Retirees Club sole source of 
funding is the dues. Checks should be made out to Local 25 Retirees Club and mailed to W.Frank Le 
Gates 8204 Sanctuary Blvd. Riverdale, NJ 07457. Please include your current email and telephone 
number to update our roster. New and former members are welcome to join at any time.


29 retirees attended our February luncheon. Now that the Covid 19 restrictions are lifted, the Executive 
Board looks forward to seeing more familiar faces return to the luncheons. Please venture out and get 
together with old friends.


Carl Fischer was the January member of the month winner and received $100. Bob Weidenbacher was 
February’s winner and received $100 as well. Over the years many out-of-state club members have won 
the member of the month drawing. I want to thank them for their loyal participation in our club. On a 
lucky streak 70 year member, Ray Lemanski won the 50/50. Ray actually drew his own ticket!


                                                                    (Over)
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Congratulations to Local #25 Executive Board member, Scott La Rocca, on being chosen as the new 
Apprentice Instructor. Scott is the son of the late Anthony La Rocca. Anthony was an Executive Board 
member in the former Local #10. Best wishes to Scott. We know he will do a great job!


Any Retiree planning on attending the Awards Dinner, please contact me. Event chairman, Greg Conte, 
is arranging for all retired brothers/sisters to sit together. The date of the dinner is May 19, 2022 at 6 
PM.


A group of retirees will be attending the Hot Rod and Harley’s show in Rahway on May 14, 2022. 
Anyone with a hot rod/classic car or motorcycle who is interested in joining us, please call Ed Van Clief 
or myself. 


Congratulations goes out to Joseph Wichart Sr. on receiving his 50 year pin.


We currently have 9 retired members with 70 years or more of service! A few attend our luncheons.


I would like to thank all Retired Executive Board members on their efforts to keep the club going for 25 
years.


Take a moment to say a prayer for our recently deceased brothers: Hermando “Spanky” Folla and John 
Berescik.


Respectfully, 

Don Sullivan Jr.

President


Cc: Demark, Brooks, Hoffmann, Melahn, Conte, Pasquinucci, Sam Figueroa, S.LaRocca


                                   

                                    

                                       
     


